Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team with Householder Team
In Dalcoath Avenue, Cambourne at 10am on 6th October 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff (Management Team)

Miles Foreman (Planning - Cornwall Council) and 10 members of the team
Purpose: To meet the planning officers within the team, discuss the planning process and how the relationship could work to everyone’s advantage, and broach the subject of dedicated officers for the Roseland.
JS and JA explained the organisation and the Planning Assessment Group and JA explained how the policies evolved. JA also mentioned the Roseland Development Checklist and requested comments/suggestions on how this could be used/improved.

MF explained that the team deal with extensions, alterations, and trees in Conservation Areas and TPOs. They try to respond within 6 weeks, maximum 8 weeks, and have been referring to the RNDP for 2 months with no problems encountered so far.

JA referred to permitted development rights in regard to extensions and the complexity, but the team indicated the help/advice available – interactive house, the ‘Do I need planning permission?’ form – and the fact that they need to know if rights are intact or if they have been removed. MF offered to forward to JS the links to the available assistance on the website. 
JS explained the desire for dedicated planning officers for the Roseland and MF responded that there were already 3 on the team who had a good working knowledge of the area and to whom he tried to allocate the applications.
SW then referred to recent applications handled by the team so that the MT could put faces to names.

Meeting closed at 10.30am
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